
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Page 

STEWARDSHIP 2 

BULLETIN BOARD 3 

CALENDAR 4 

RANDALL’S PEN 5 

SESSION 
HIGHLIGHTS 

6 

CALENDAR REMINDERS 

January 5th – 5:00 
Volunteers to the Bridge 

January 14th – Mini Work 
Day (Undeck the halls) 

January 22nd – Commitment 
Sunday 

January 29th – Sandwich 
Supper @ Austin Street 
Shelter 
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Wouldn't it be nice to be able to hit the reboot button of our lives the same 
way it's done on a computer?  Just start all over and try again. In a way, a 
new year allows us to do this.  The poet Louise Fletcher Tarkington spoke 
for many of us when she wrote: 
 

I wish that there were some wonderful place called the Land 
of Beginning Again.  Where all our mistakes and all of our 
heartaches and all of our poor, selfish grief could be dropped 
like a shabby coat at the door, and never put on again. 

 

One of the desires of all Christians should be to do and be better in the 
future than we have in the past.  We get to reboot in 2017 in the hope of 
finding the "Land of Beginning Again".  This new calendar will present Saint 
Mark Presbyterian Church with new responsibilities as well as new 
challenges as we are led by the Holy Spirit to achieve great things as we 
help build God's Kingdom together.  That's what people of the Covenant 
are called to achieve by proclaiming the Good News of Jesus Christ for the 
salvation of humankind.  
 

But let's not be deceived. Even as we turn the calendar's page, some 
residual baggage from past years will still be with us. Rebooting doesn't 
always resolve the problems. It does, however, give us space to realize that 
we're still part of God's Plan to call the world He created back to Him. He 
has never given up on His Plan, we just often lose sight of it, especially 
when we feel overwhelmed by our challenges.  So as we enter 2017, let us 
all be mindful as we take a "breather" while rebooting, that Saint Mark 
Presbyterian Church is uniquely graced and equipped to be a people of 
God's Covenant, to be and do all He intends for us, empowered by the Holy 
Spirit. Let's light His candle together and start all over again.               
 

Happy New Year!   Pastor Rick   
 

 

 

St. Mark Connection 
9999 Ferguson Road   Dallas, TX  75238   214-321-6437 

 

January 1 – “Something New” 
Isaiah 61:1-11; Luke 2:41-52 
Celebration of The Lord’s Supper 
New Year’s Day 
 

January 8 – “Anxious Age” 
Deuteronomy 10:18-20; Romans 13:1-7 
 

January 15 – “Generous Wisdom” 
Psalm 24:1-2; 1 Corinthians 16:1-4 
 

January 22 – “Invitation to God’s Plan” 
Romans 12:1-8; Matthew 4:18-22 
Commitment Sunday 
 

January 28 – “Shipping and Receiving” 
Proverbs 19:16-17; Matthew 25:31-46 
Sandwich Sunday 
 

Sunday Sermons, Scriptures and Events 
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Commitment Sunday - January 22nd
 

 

The Session of St. Mark invites you to participate in our annual stewardship program. Our 
theme again this year is “Stewardship Is Heart Work” On January 22nd, Commitment Sunday, 
we will dedicate our Faith Promises to the Operating Fund, the Capital and Facilities Fund 
and the Mission and Outreach Fund as well as volunteer for various church responsibilities 
and activities. We will also renew our covenant as a faith community to the mission of St. 
Mark Presbyterian Church. 
 

· The Operating Fund is the recipient of our tithes and provides funding for all activities, worship, 
utilities and salaries at St. Mark, as well as our support for all PC(USA) and other mission and 
outreach ministries, including the White Rock Center of Hope, Presbyterian Children’s Homes and 
Services, Grace Presbyterian Village and the Ministry of Hope in Malawi, Africa. 

· The Capital and Facilities Fund provides funding for all improvements and maintenance of the 
church property. This fund is of increasing importance as our facilities become older and your Faith 
Promises will help in this effort. Several remodeling and updating projects and planned for the 
coming year. 

· The Mission and Outreach Fund helps provide support for the agencies that we assist through the 
Operating Fund, as listed above. If you wish to provide additional assistance to the area of our 
congregation’s ministry, please consider a Faith Promise to this Fund. 

 

Please look for more information and a Faith Promise card coming in the mail soon, and join us on Sunday, 
January 22nd  as we come together once more to commit to the future of St. Mark Presbyterian Church. 
 

Treasurer's Report  
For the Five Months 

Ending November 30, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Operating Fund YTD income was $3,600 below 
budget and YTD expenses were $3,500 below 
budget. 
Capital and Facilities Fund YTD income was $500 
below budget and YTD expenses were $1,200 
below budget. 
Our Combined Fund Balance is up $3,700 from the 
previous month and up $4,700 from the beginning 
of our fiscal year. 

 

Special Christmas Offering Update 
 

Grateful thanks to all who have contributed to this 
year’s Special Christmas Offering.  As of January 1st,  
we have received over $5,200 in contributions to 
this project.  Your generous contributions this year 
are going to the PC(USA) Joy Offering and to the 
Scholarship Program of the Ministry of Hope in 
Malawi, Africa. 

 

 

Pantry Needs at St. Mark! 
 

St. Mark’s pantry IS IN NEED of the following items. 
 

Chicken, Ham or Tuna Salad Kits 
Vienna Sausages 
Fruit cups 
Peanut Butter 
Crackers 
Soups (with pop top lids)

Newsletter Deadline is January 20th.  
Articles and information for the 
newsletter can be emailed to Kat 
Hutchings at office@saintmarkchurch.org. 
 

mailto:office@saintmarkchurch.org
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Mini Work Day 

(We will be taking down  
Christmas decorations) 
Saturday, January 14th 

9:00 a.m. — 12:00 
 

 

Sandwich Sunday – January 29th  
 

Each 5th Sunday we prepare and serve sandwiches 
at the Austin Street Center.  Volunteers are asked 
to prepare two or three dozen sandwiches, 
individually bagged with the sack labeled as to the 
contents, and bring them to the church that 
Sunday.  Cookies and snack cakes are also 
welcome. 
Sign-up sheets are on the glass table in the 
narthex. 
Volunteers are also needed to help serve the 
sandwiches at the Center on that Sunday evening. 
 

 

White Rock Center of Hope 

Sunday, January 8th  
  

Bring your donations and place them in 
in the baskets in the hallway. 

 

 

THE SOCK TREE 

 
 

Thank you for your gifts of warm socks left at the 
sock tree! The socks given to those who live on the 
streets and in shelters are so appreciated! We 
thank you for your love and generous giving during 
the Christmas season!  
Your Mission Committee 
 

Sympathy 
 

Sympathy to the family of Randi 
Richards.  Randi passed away on 
January 3, 2017.  Prayers for the family 
are deeply appreciated. 

Thank You! 
 

Greetings my family and friends of St. Mark 
Presbyterian Church, 
I wanted to thank you for your prayers and 
generosity.  A special gratitude to Pastor Rick and 
Teri Brooks for support, assistance and 
encouragement, the women of the church for the 
beautiful Christmas bag, Bill Oney for repairing my 
chair, Pauline Millender and Donna Simes for all 
they do for me. 
What a blessing it is to be surrounded by such a 
caring congregation. 
 

Vickie Lall 
 

 

Thank you to the St. Mark ladies for the 
lovely Christmas package.  I am so sorry I 
was not there to receive in person.  But I 
am so grateful for your kindness and 
consideration. 
 

Ann Zahn 
 

 

Dear St. Mark, 
 

Thank you for all your care, concern and attention 
to details to make Olivia’s Celebration Service 
everything we wanted. 
We also appreciate all the work you had to do to 
provide our family and friends a beautiful reception 
in the parlor afterwards.  
It was truly heartwarming. 
 

Love to you …. SuzAnne, Tom and Katy 
 
 

Your Opinion Please 
 

The Fellowship Committee changed a 
few things in December - an afternoon 
reception after the Christmas choir 
program and a luncheon after the 

Worship Service of Lessons and Carols.  We would 
like to hear your opinions on the changes.  Did you 
like having the choir program in the afternoon?  Do 
you prefer an evening dinner or a luncheon 
following worship?  Any other comments or 
suggestions?  Thank you and Happy New Year! 

Bulletin Board 
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Well, the New Year is 
upon us.  
 

I know some people 
who are excited about 
the possibilities for 

2017.  Some of them are people who could not 
wait for 2016 to end.  It had been a year filled with 
such turmoil and sadness. 
 

I know other people who are facing 2017 with a 
sense of fear or dread.  It looks to be a year of 
major transition for many.  They do not know what 
to expect. 
 

As I think about 2017, I have been doing one of 
those “theology nerd” things I do from time to 
time.  I have been thinking about Hebrew words.  
In particular I have been thinking about the word 
hesed.  It is a common word in the Old Testament.  
Hesed is a rich word that is hard to translate into 
English without using many words. 
 

However hesed is frequently translated as 
“steadfast love.”  It’s usually a reference to God’s 
steadfast love for all of God’s people. 
 

Psalm 136 includes hesed in every one of its 26 
verses.

It opens with a call to give thanks for God’s 
steadfast love: 
 

 O give thanks to the Lord, for he is good, 
   for his steadfast love endures for ever.  
O give thanks to the God of gods, 
   for his steadfast love endures for ever.  
O give thanks to the Lord of lords, 
   for his steadfast love endures for ever;  

 

The Psalm celebrates the wondrous things that this 
God who is known for such a steadfast love has 
done.  God’s creativity is celebrated.  God’s 
redemptive activity in freeing the Hebrews from 
Egypt is recalled. God’s ongoing care for God’s 
people is highlighted as well. 
 

As we move into 2017, I think it is a good thing to 
remember God’s steadfast love. Whatever the New 
Year brings we are assured that the God who loves 
us with that steadfast love will be present. 
 

So maybe we could begin the years the way Psalm 
136 ends: 
 

O give thanks to the God of 
heaven, for his steadfast love 
endures for ever. 

 

 
New Addresses 

 
Contact the church office for address updates on 
the following members. 
 
Colin Boring 
Lucy Roberts 

Richard Waters 

 
God Bless You on Your Birthday 

 

January 1   January 23 
 Bobby Husted Jennifer Grayson 
January 4  Pat Hamilton 
 Vickie Lall January 24 
January 5  Norma Murray 
 Selina Cantu January 26 
 Sue Duncan  Clive Duncan 
January 14 January 27 
 Susan Heye  Mary Crawley 
January 15 January 30  
 Cody Robinson  Marie Chambers 
 Robert Skinner January 31   
 Travis Stephen  Marilyn Jackson 
January 17 
 Paul Pennington  



 

 

 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
 
 
 
 

 
Stated Meeting of the Session, November 21, 2016 

¶ Motion passed that permission be granted for a memorial service for Olivia Larisa Munoz Moscoso, 
daughter of Suzanne & Thomas Munoz, on Saturday November 19 at 3pm in the Sanctuary. 

¶ New Life Assessment Leadership Team met with Ron Holloman on Sunday October 23.  They are to 
write their own faith statements, interview/have conversations with 3 – 5 St. Mark members.  Next 
meeting will be in January. 

¶ The Christian Education Committee presented an updated Child Protection Policy.  Session members 
had some questions and suggestions.  The CE Committee will take it back to their committee to revise 
using suggestions from Session. 

¶ Motion passed that Special Christmas Offering for 2016 be divided equally between Ministry of Hope 
Educational Program and the Joy Offering. 

¶ Motion passed to elect Joanne Szalay and Karl Crawley as commissioners to the Stated Presbytery 
Meeting, Westminster Presbyterian Church, Fort Worth, Saturday December 10, 2016, all day.   

A full set of Session minutes are available to read on the Session bulletin board. 
 

Called Meeting of the Session, November 20, 2016 
Pattie Gooch and Phil Lloyd were welcomed into the full faith and fellowship of St. Mark Presbyterian Church. 
 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

H appy New Year 
St. Mark Presbyterian Church 


